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Willoughby Eastlake School of Innovation  

Parent Teacher Organization – General Meeting 

Minutes – March 21, 2016  

In attendance: Bill Boxler (President), Al DiFranco (Vice-President), Steve Atkins (Treasurer), Diane 

Lloyd (Communications Secretary), and Kristen Werden (Recording Secretary) 

Members in attendance: Jenna Senol, Sasha Ukmar, Paul Garcia, Erin Sikora, Lisa Reed, Craig Rowe, Stacy 

McGuigan, Amber Lester, and Katie Burgham 

7:03 PM meeting called to order 

Approval of minutes from last meeting, February 22, 2016  

Moment of silence for Willowick Mayor, Rich Bonde 

Bill recognized and thanked Kristen Werden and Kelly Szakal for their help organizing the 

successful Donuts with Dad and Muffins with Mom events. 

 Kristen: We are already working on improving this event for next year.  

Brian:   

 Because of the school’s recent recycling initiative, this lesson has turned into a 

cost savings for the school district. Recycling pick-up is less expensive than 

garbage pick-up, and since their garbage has decreased significantly and their 

recycling increased significantly, the school district will spend less overall on 

these services. Brian says this idea will be spread to the other schools in the 

district to encourage the same cost savings. 

 5th grade capstone projects. The students will be creating amusement parks.  

 Country-wide STEM funding project may come to SOI. Reps visited the school 

recently. Brian can give more details about this.  

Treasurer’s report - $7,193.86  Account balance (see below for profit/loss statement) 

 Steve: Marcos Pizza raised $136.34.   Donuts/Muffins for mom and dad cost 

$656.59 total for two events.  We have spent $6,224.51 on program expenses: 

Programs for the teachers and children this year.  W-E SOI PTO account balance 

is: $7,193.86.  We have a teacher's luncheon and end of year picnic with allocated 
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budget of $750.  And we will receive a budget for the summer party at the April 

meeting. 

 Steve read the Thank You cards from 3 of the SOI teachers for the $100 

donations. 

 Member comment: Can we buy another popcorn machine for next year? Brian: We 

can use the income from the sales to buy it. A suggestion was made to NOT use 

the popcorn machine at the holiday parties due to the waste, clean-up, and the 

fact that the students will have the opportunity to buy popcorn throughout the 

year.  

Audit Committee – Bill: We are still looking for 3 more volunteers 

 Lisa Reed volunteered. Stacy McGuigan volunteered her husband, Robert. Still 

looking for one more volunteer.  

 Time commitment is only one day, sometime during the summer.  

Nominating Committee – Jenna Senol 

 Jenna introduced the candidates of the upcoming board election and allowed 

them to explain why they believe they can sufficiently fill their respective seat. 

(see below for the applicant submissions) 

o For President: Al DiFranco 

o For Vice President: Erin Sikora 

o For Treasurer: Steve Atkins 

o For Communications Secretary: Craig Rowe 

 Since nobody applied for the Recording Secretary position, Dawn Riffle was 

asked to fill the position. She accepted.  

 We will vote by paper ballot for the officers at the April general meeting.  

 You must be present to vote.  

Summer Event 

 Date has been set (from Al via Bridget Nawrocki) for Sunday, July 24, 2016 

Next year’s LaVera event will be Mardi Gras themed, tentatively set for the end of 

February of 2017. Official date to be determined. 

Next meeting will be Monday, April 25th at 7pm.  

7:34pm Meeting adjourned 
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Please join the W-E School of Innovation PTO Facebook page for updates. Also join grade 

specific Facebook groups, if you haven’t already.  

3rd grade: There is a Group, but its privacy setting is set to ‘secret’ so you must be 

invited by a current member. Ask other 3rd grade parents for an invite.  

4th grade: Search for SOI 4th Grade Parents 

5th grade: Search for School of Innovation’s 5th Graders 

Any and all questions to the board members can be emailed to board@wesoipto.org. 

mailto:board@wesoipto.org
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